January and February, 2023

BETHANY HOMAN

Missionary in Peru

Prayer Request:

* My health and
continued cancer
treatments

* Ministries in Peru

* Funds needed for the

first classroom building

* Continued calming of
political unrest in the
country

Contact Info:

Field Address:

Bethany Homan
Casilla 317
Tacna, Peru
South America
813-838-5902
Skype Phone Number:

813-448-1007
Email and Website:

bethanyhoman@mwbm.org
bethanyhoman@hotmail.com

bethanyhoman.com
Sending Church:
“West Gate Baptist Church —
5121 Kelly Road
Tampa, FL 33615
813-884-3698
Mission Board:

Macedonia World Baptist
Missions
PO. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517
706-654-2818

WORLD BAPTIST

MISSIONS....

Building in
Peru

The security wall around
the playground is almost
finished. We have been
waiting for the metal

fencing for the front and
back sections. I am
excited to be able to start building the first classroom building. I have
$18,000 of the estimated $60,000 needed for the classroom building. God
has provided so much over the last two years, and I know He has a plan to
provide for this step in the building also. Please pray for wisdom as we go
forward in building a Christian school for God’s glory.

You may have heard about some political unrest in Peru lately. Praise the
Lord, this has calmed down greatly and is mostly centered in the Puno
region of the country now. We are now able to get some of the
construction supplies that we had been waiting for but that had been
blockaded by the riots.

Health update

I am continuing cancer treatments in Florida. My surgery at the end of
September was very successful, and I have completed an intense series of
radiation treatments. My blood markers for cancer are now in the normal
range, but I did recently have a fluid build up in my abdomen that still
contained some cancer cells. My oncologist wants to continue
chemotherapy treatments at least into April, and then if there are no more
signs of cancer I will be considered to be in remission and cleared to go
back to Peru. Please pray for God’s wisdom and timing as I desire to get
back to the field as soon as possible; however, I also understand the need to
treat the cancer completely. I am so thankful that Pastor Henry Sucapuca
has been able to lead the building project in my absence. There are also
church members who have stepped up to fill my shoes with many of the
ministries I had to leave during this time. Please pray that the ministries in
Peru will continue to grow and thrive in my absence.




